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Finance and Planning LICC
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Draft minutes of the meeting held Friday 8 June 2018
Present:  Deborah Harry (Chair), Emma Scoffield, Simon Taylor, Tom Russell (on behalf of Linda Mason), Adam Wilkinson, Iain Burton, Kathryn Roughton, Kathryn Wild (HR), Lorna Pettifer, Vanessa Chettleburgh, Liz Windle, Dan Bye, Nicola Green - minute secretary (on behalf of Antonia Barton)

1.	Apologies - were noted from Linda Mason and Antonia Barton
2.	Staff Reps update
	Kathryn Roughton gave an update from the F&P forum held on the 23 May.  The 	three main areas discussed were:
	2.1	PSOM
		Feedback had been given about the lack of University wide comms in 			relation to PSOM - staff felt that regular updates from FPLT would be 			extremely useful.  ST reported that regular updates are being issued 			from the PSOM team and any concerns should be raised in the first 			instance with their line manager.
		Feelings/Staff Wellbeing
		Staff feeling like that they are not being told everything.  Would it be 			possible as part of the University wide comms to include new 				starters/leavers within the new structures to ensure we are 					tactful/sensitive to other colleagues.  ST reported that FPLT and the 			University are being as transparent as possible - communicating on a 			regular basis.
		Money saving
		Although staff have been given the message to save money on non-			pay, it feels like there is a lack of consistency throughout the University.    			ST/ES reported that the non-pay policy is currently being finalised 				which should make spending consistent throughout the University.
	2.2	Working conditions regarding office temperature in 1-11
		The Group heard that staff had reported the temperature being very 			cold on floor 5 and wondered if there were plans to improve this?  ST 			reported that this is a wellbeing issue rather than health but noted that 			help was required from Facilities and line managers to ensure their 			staff had pleasant working conditions.
	


2.3	Oneleven security
	Concerns had been raised within Oneleven staff that the magnalock hadn't been 	working for a long time causing a security issue.  ST reported that work is due to 	commence in June to fix the lock.	
	Staff had also raised the issue of anti-social behaviour on Arundel Gate and the lack 	of security presence after 5pm within Oneleven.  ST feedback that CCTV coverage 	had been placed on Esperanto Place and regenerating the area outside 1-11 has 	also commenced.  It was suggested that staff look at the future spaces blog for 	updates.
	A more detailed copy of the notes from the morning which includes responses from 	FPLT is attached.  
3.	Finance and Planning Leadership Team updates
	The following updates were given by Finance and Planning Leadership Team:
	3.1	Deborah Harry (Chief Finance and Planning Officer)
· Budget for 17/18 was £270 million, but is now at £277 million
· Decrease in RKT which is disappointing
· Increase in Tuition fess - £1.4 million surplus which means we are at a £4.4m deficit rather than the £11.1m reported
· Decrease in pension funding
· Student recruitment is 6% down on SHU's target - ULT making contingencies
	3.2	Simon Taylor (Director of Financial Services)
· Year-end activities underway - Grant Thornton account have been received by DH
· e5 has received an update - fixes have been successfully put into the system
· SPT are working to support the Pillar Boards
	3.3	Emma Scoffield (Director of Management Accounting)
· New budgets have been submitted to HEFCE - they now require 5 year submissions instead of 3 on previous years.
· Period10 submission was on 08/06
· Currently working hard to set up budgets for academic year 18/19
	3.4	Tom Russell (Head of Strategic Planning and Intelligence) - on behalf 		of Linda Mason (Director of Strategic Planning)
· Planning have 5 new project managers and 1 new analyst
· SHU have gone up 15 spots in the Guardian league places.
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